
It was lovely to meet our new Primary 1’s last week 

who came to the playground to meet a very special 

visitor ‘Robbie our Rights Respecting Lion’ and their 

new class teacher.  When we return to school our 

Primary 1 children will be invited to a transition visit on 

Wednesday 12th August, please note the time on your 

invite which will be sent over the summer holidays.  

Newsletter June 2020

Dear Parent / Carer,

Prior to staff returning to Lawmuir our Facilities Support 

Services Team have been carrying out a deep clean of the 

building in preparation for us all returning to a ‘new 

normal’.  Risk assessments for staff returning have been 

completed and I’m delighted to tell you that our staff have 

returned to school to prepare and plan for the return of our 

pupils in August. Risk assessments for pupils returning will 

be completed for August.

We are currently working to develop the new operating 

model for partial delivery/blended learning which will take 

account of staff capacity and the building capacity to 

enable us to ensure the safety of all of our pupils. Further 

information can be found in the video and letter emailed 

to parents.   https://bit.ly/3f8PSQE

Different schools will have different procedures to fit the 

needs of the school.  The decisions taken for Lawmuir will 

enable us to make a smooth transition towards a new 

normal.  School procedures will be different when children 

return. We have three coloured zones for entering the 

campus,. You will be issued with information which details 

which zone your child should use to enter/exit the campus.  

Start and finish times will be staggered as will break and 

lunchtimes.  Please note that children will not be allowed to 

leave the campus during the school day, this includes 

during lunchtime.  All children will be required to stay in 

school for lunch.  They can either bring a packed lunch or 

order a school dinner.  There is no crossing patrol during 

lunchtime.

GLOW - TEAMS

Summer Holidays
Begin Thursday 24th June 

New Term 

In-service Day Tuesday 11th August

Pupils return from Wednesday 12th August

Please check your letter for the days you have 

been allocated to  attend.

New classes will be set up for digital 

learning in the new school year  and 

logins / passwords issued as part of 

our new blended learning approach, 

more information will be issued in 

August 

The summer holidays are nearly here ! 

Hard to believe it’s that time already, 

where has all the time gone! 

Lets hope that the sun shines  and

that we are able to get outside in the fresh air and 

enjoy the sunshine. Wishing all our families a  

Happy & Safe Summer Holiday.  

Blended Learning Model

During our Recovery phase, pupils 

will attend school for two days, either 

Monday & Tuesday or Thursday & 

Friday. These will be communicated 

to you individually. Please note due to 

planning capacity we are unable to 

accommodate any changes to the 

allocated days. Blended & Digital 

Learning will be in place for the other 

days your child is not at school. More 

information will be communicated in 

August.

https://bit.ly/3f8PSQE


Information for returning to school in August
Further to the information provided from NLC please note the following:

 No parent/carer should enter the school grounds under any circumstances

 Children should use the coloured zone allocated for entry/exit, refer to map

 Staggered start /finish times for different classes are 8.50am-2.50pm / 9am-3pm (Please ensure 

that your child arrives at the allocated time) 

 All children to remain on site during lunchtime

 Schoolbags should not be brought to school

 Packed lunches should be in a labelled bag which is easily cleaned 

Please bring a water 

bottle from home which is 

filled and has your name 

clearly marked we are 

currently unable to use 

water fountains.
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IF YOUR CIRCUMSTANCES HAVE CHANGED AND  

WOULD LIKE TO APPLY FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS?

go to www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals

or email FME@northlan.gov.uk


